
1 

 

           a note from your pastor...   
 
What is a pastor? 
 
A member of this congregation recently asked me “What is a pastor, what does a pastor do?”  Their question is sin-
cere – they are asking; what all do you do?  And what requirements are there to become a pastor?  This person is 
observant and sees me doing many things, but has intentionally asked, “Tell me more.”  My response was, well, 
that is a big question … maybe a good newsletter article. 
 
In the context of Methodism, a pastor is a leader of a Christian congregation. A pastor also gives advice and coun-
sel to people from the community or congregation.  Pastor is derived from the Latin word pastor, meaning shep-
herd. When used as a title, the term may be abbreviated to "Pr" or "Ptr" or "Ps". 
 
Pastor is a verb – to pastor is to care for and to shepherd a congregation, or a faith community.  Pastor is also a 
title, such as Pastor Mary.  In the United Methodist Church one becomes a pastor through a few different routes.  
First of all, one does not choose to become a pastor, one responds to a call from God to serve as a pastor, to pas-
tor.  All pastors hear this call in a unique way – as each of us is unique, and God speaks to all of us differently, we 
are all different people.  This process of ‘hearing our call,’ takes time, and most often, a lot of discernment.  Before I 
heard my call to ministry my first pastor explained to us in Disciple Bible Study, that one responds to a call to pas-
toral ministry when no other calling satisfies them.   
 
I heard and responded to my call to ministry as a member of a United Methodist Church.  After I said, “Yes” to God, 
I spoke with my pastor.  He was very supportive and said, “I am not surprised, I recognized your calling when I first 
met you.”  I was surprised!  Actually, I was nearly speechless.  I learned from Pastor Jeff that in The United Method-
ist Church there are three ways to become a pastor: (1) To attend seminary (full time 3 years), in preparation to be-
come an ordained elder, and have the title of Reverend (2) To attend seminary (full time 2 years), in preparation to 
become a deacon, and have the title of Reverend (3) To attend course of study, and become a Local Pastor.  In the 
process of becoming an ordained elder, a deacon, or a local pastor, one may be appointed as a supply pastor first.  
Serving as a supply pastor indicates one is ‘supplying’ a need, and is in preparation to pursue other education.  

You may ask, “what is the difference?”  The difference comes out of our call to serve …  
 
An elder is called to and ordained to Word – that is, Preaching and Teaching, Sacrament – counseling of and ad-
ministering the sacraments – baptism and communion, and Order – administration.  An elder gives leadership in all 
these areas, and aspects of worship, including marriage, burial and confirmation.   
Elders are appointed by the Bishop. 
 
A deacon is called to and ordained to Word, Service, Compassion and Justice, and serves in a variety of specialized 
ministries, including, but not limited to:  Christian education, music, communications and ministries of justice and 
advocacy.  A specific call of deacons is to link the parish with the community.  Deacons serve in all aspects of wor-
ship, including marriage, burial and confirmation.  Unlike elders, who are appointed by the Bishop, deacons must 
find their own place of service.   

 
 
 
(Continue on page 2) 
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(continue from page 1, a note from your pastor ...) 

  
 
A local pastor is one who is called by God to become a pastor, but does not see seminary as the 
best path for them.  When appointed, a local pastor performs the duties of a pastor, including:  

 
 Preaching and teaching 
 Performing the sacraments of Baptism and Holy Communion in their appointment setting 
 Performing the services of marriage (where state laws allow), burial and confirmation 
 

A local pastor answers God’s call to serve in a local congregation in The United Methodist Church. They need 
not make themselves available as itinerant ministers and are not ordained or elected into full membership of 
the annual conference. Additionally, a local pastor’s authority is within their appointment setting and does not 
extend beyond it; local pastors attend local pastor school, Course of Study. 

 
So, pastor is something pastors “do,” and it is also a title; a pastor shepherds and is a shepherd.  Each of these 
routes of ministry involve a specific and unique calling, and a considerable amount of education.  Additionally, 
we have rigorous training, counsel and examination through the Board of Ordained Ministry.  The Board of Or-
dained Ministry is tasked with recruiting and credentialing candidates and clergy, as well as recommending 
them for licensing and ordination and developing standards for continuing formation and regular evaluation. 
 
Next month: I will share some of what a pastor does, what I “do.”  

 
Coming up:  
 
 A Leadership and Spiritual Retreat – to be held Friday September 20, 5:00 p.m. to Saturday September 
21, 4:00pm, an overnight retreat, at Lindenwood Retreat Center, located on the grounds of Ancilla Col-
lege in Donaldson, Indiana.  This retreat center is located one and one-half hour east on US 30.  It is an exquis-
ite place for a retreat.  During this retreat time we will learn, we will share, worship, relax and have fun.  We 
have a certain number of reservations made for that weekend; are you interested?  Please contact Pastor Mary, 
or Brenda in the office.  Jane Harper-Alport is helping me with many of the details – you may contact Jane also.  
Lindenwood is the location that the Sunday school class, Trendsetters, has held their retreats.  

 
 September 15 worship, picnic lunch and outdoor activities – Sunday, September 15, we will worship on 
the lawn, with one service, at 10:00 a.m.  Following worship:  lunch will be provided – there will be grilled 
hotdogs and side dishes.  For dessert:  there will be a sheet cake, and an ice-cream truck parked along Hohman 
to, purchase treats.  Worship and lunch and activities are for all of us – and your family members, friends, and 
our neighbors.  Some activities that are in the works:  Bean Bag Toss, Lawn Darts, Bingo, face painting, a 
Bounce House, water games, and more.  It will be a great day “to be.” 

 
 Sunday School Kick-Off for fall 2019, Sunday September 22 – yeah, a new year to learn, grow and con-
tinue to make friends!  Elementary Sunday school will continue its schedule – with their super Sunday school 
teachers.  Middle School- High School will also begin Sunday September 22, for students in grades 6-12 grade.  
Pastor Mary will begin leading/teaching this class – and she is looking forward to it!  Our youth will keep me on 
my toes!  And maybe I can keep them on their toes!  Again, this is an opportunity to learn, grown and have fun.   

  
 
  

(Continue on page 3, a note from your pastor ...) 
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(continued from page 2, a note from your pastor ...) 
 
 
 
Spiritual Gift Classes – will be held beginning October 3.  I will be leading these classes, they will be 4 to 6 
weeks in length, and will be held twice on Thursdays – for people who would prefer daytime and are available in 
the daytime, and also in the evening, for those who work during the day.  We will cover the same information – 
two different time options, the same day.   

 
Jane Harper-Alport’s crew has done and is doing a great job making sure each of us has completed a spiritual 
gift inventory!  Their work is on-going too — the goal is to reach out to everyone! 

 

This class, then, is a greater opportunity to learn more about spiritual gifts in general, and yours, specifically.  We 
will learn, and we will have fun!  Join the classes!   

 
This wraps up my September note!  I so look forward to our purposeful and meaningful activity in September.   
See you around the building and in worship, 

             

          pastor Mary 

September Worship 
 
September 1    ‘G is for Gather’ – our final ABC’s of Life for this summer 
September 8   ‘The Body of Christ – Many Gifts, One Spirit’ 
September 15  ‘New Creations in Christ’ 
September 22  ‘This Is Us,’ part I                        
September 29  ‘This Is Us,’ part II 

 

Hospital Visits  
 

As a reminder, if you or one of your family members is hospitalized and wish to be prayed for and to receive  
visitation , please notify the church office (219-932-5915) Pastor Mary (219-741-9117), and/or instruct the hospital 
specifically to call the church office.  Otherwise—we do not know that you are in the hospital! Being hospitalized 
can be a challenging time.   
 
If you wish your hospitalization to be known only by Pastor Mary, your confidentiality will be secure as well.  
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A Note from the Mission Team 
 

 

Hello First Church Family.  For the month of September Strong Tower Church will be our Second Mile Giving.  
Strong Tower, or Torre Fuerte, is a congregation which had its beginnings in our Chapel, with us.  Strong Tower 
became a United Methodist congregation and now has their own place for worship and ministry in East Chicago.  
Strong Tower is a vibrant faith community!   

They have come a long way and have made a lot of progress, but they still run into obstacles and need our help.  
They are always very appreciative of our help.  Recently they needed some emergency tuck-pointing completed.  
Some of the ways we can help Strong Tower is financially, donating items to their bin in the mission corner, and 
praying for them.  Speaking of donating items to Strong Tower, there is a list of items posted in the Missions 
Corner.  The list is printed below – please note that clothes are not a need for Strong Tower, and cannot be ac-
cepted.   

Strong Tower Needs List 

Napkins 
Cups 

Toilet paper 
Coffee creamer and sugar 

Drinking water, bottles 
Dish soap 

 

There are also many other nonprofit organizations and causes that we collect items for in the Mission corner.  
Some of these nonprofit organizations and causes are Haven House, the Veterans Home in Lafayette, Indiana, 
the Learning League, our Food Pantry, and our Blessing Box, just to name a few.  We also collect pop can tabs, 
plastic bottle caps for kids, box tops for kids, and ink cartridges, batteries, and old cell phones, which we recy-
cle.  We could really use some items for the Blessing Box.  It would be greatly appreciated. 

The Mission team would like to take the time to thank everyone for all you do and for financially giving to Sec-
ond Mile Giving every month, for donating items to the Mission Corner, and for all the prayers.  What an awe-
some blessing it is to be able to give and to help people.  Thanks be to God and thank you Jesus!!  Woo Hoo!!   

 

One of your co-chairs of the Mission Team, Richard Miller  

 

     Thank you from Susan Bravo  

 
 I want to thank you all for the zillion prayers, cards, and love you sent. They did so 
 help. I'm getting around the house without the walker, walking straighter, and my 
 limp is almost gone.  I Couldn't have done it without all of the prayers and love.    
 Thank you again. 
 
 Luv and Hugs, 
 
 Susan Bravo   
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A message from David Moll, your chairperson  
of  the Finance Committee ... 

 
As an older person, one thing which one gains from life experience is perspec-

tive.  By this, I mean that one learns is what is really important vs. those things which do not matter 
much in the grand scheme of  things.  Years and years of  life lessons also help to frame our thoughts, 
enabling us to understand universal truths as contrasted to rumors and innuendos.  In today's age of  
the internet, twitter, and other forms of  social media, it is often hard to distinguish between what is 
true and what is an alternative fact. 
 
One universal truth, upon which I'd wager my life savings, is that a person gets out of  something 
what they put into it.  Biblically, I believe the expression is that "you reap what you sew".  This univer-
sal truth, or axiom, applies to everything: sports, school, investing, relationships with family and 
friends, and our church as well. 
 
Our Christian faith does not ask for much in return for Jesus's love, peace and eternal salvation.  
What is asked of  us is to contribute our time, talents, gifts and spiritual love as we are able.  It's a pret-
ty good deal I think.  In fact, I don't think I've ever heard of  a better deal! 
 
Financially speaking your church is surviving but not thriving.  It is an unfortunate truth that it takes 
financial resources to keep the church operating.  Just like your home budget, there are utility, mainte-
nance, and repair bills to pay.  In addition, we have a hard-working staff  who is responsible for con-
ducting or supporting worship services, holding bible studies, doing mission work, etc.  All of  these 
efforts deserve our respect and financial support as we are able.  So, please continue to give as you are 
able, or consider giving more if  you can manage it.  Of  this I can assure you, whatever you are able to 
give, you will receive more in return. 
 
P.S. With summer activities and attendant distractions, it is easy for one's financial giving to fall be-
hind.  Please try to catch-up if  this has happened to you! 
 

~ Dave Moll, Finance Chair 
 
`  
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 How? 
 

One day on Facebook, I saw the following: 
 

"Quit looking for  
a better church.  

Make the church you're  
at better by being a  

better church member!" 
#YouAreTheChurch. 

 
That grabbed my attention! So I reposted it and wondered, how I could do that? 

 
Several things came to my mind: 

 
  First of all, I want to have a positive attitude and spread the love and joy I receive from God 

through my worship, church family and the world. So I will try to encourage and not discourage 

others through my attendance, striving for radical hospitality, growing a closer relationship with 

God, and using my spiritual gifts to serve.  

  I will pray for guidance and wisdom, do daily devotions, and attend worship, Sunday School, 

Wednesday Bible study and Emmaus. 

  I will give thanks throughout each day for my blessings and answered prayers, for friends and 

family. 

  I will serve in my church and community where I am able and encourage others to serve and 

use their gifts and talents, too!  

  I hope and pray that my smiles and laughter will be infectious and reflect God's love so that they 

will want to know Jesus, too. 

 If I disagree or don't like something or someone, I will ask questions and discuss it respectfully. 

 Sometimes I get sidetracked, discouraged and too tired to be joyful and positive. Therefore, I 

need to take time to care of myself and examine my attitude.  

 
Someone responded to my Facebook post and asked: “What if I do not know how to be a better church 

member?”  I responded to them with some of the bulletin points above; I also said to them, “I would be 

happy to talk with you, one-on-one.”   I am here, if you would like to have conversation. 

 

The following quote from "Mindful Christianity Today" is very encouraging to me. 

 

"Never think that what you have to offer is insignificant.  
There will always be someone out there who needs what you have to give." 

 

I hope this encourages you to want to be a better church member to make our church better!  

Together I believe we can with God's help!  

 

God bless you and our church family!  

 

Much love,  

 

Pauline Luthi, co-lay leader  
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“It Takes a Family “   

Matthew 6:6-15 

 

 

 

 

 

Prayer Workshop, led by: 

The Reverend  Johnathan Gosser 

A Graduate of Albion College, Harvard University,  

Notre Dame University, & attended The School of  

Theology of The University of the South. 

15th Annual Prayer Workshop 

Saturday, September 28, 2019 

9:00 a.m.—12:30 p.m., Registration 8:30 a.m. 

Hobart First United Methodist Church 

654 East 4th Street 

Hobart, IN 219-942-1601 or 219- 805-1376 

(RSVP  would be appreciated, but not necessary) 
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HI KIDS! See if you can memorize  

this Bible verse!   

 

I am with you. I will watch you everywhere you go.’’ 

Genesis 28:15 

Scrip Cards
 

                                                                                                                             
    Children’s Ministry  
             by: Cheryle Seljan 

 
 

Acolyte Training 
Please welcome and congratulate Isabella Castro, Alyson Hawkins, John Hawkins, 
and Keelin Kizman on completion of acolyte training and serving as official aco-

lytes for our church. They will rotate serving in that capacity and are now wear-
ing acolyte robes. This is an integral and important part of our worship service.  

Pastor Mary conducted the training on August 4, 2019, and  
 Gary Williams modeled the use of the candle lighter. Training was followed by 

pizza and enjoyed by all. 
Pastor Mary is happy to train others who missed this  

August’s training … are you interested? 
 

Blessing of Students, and all School Staff 
 

Students, and adults working with students participated in a blessing on  
August 11, 2019 during both worship services.  Each student received a Fully  

Rely on God pencil, frog, and prayer card. The students made and ate 
“caterpillar” treats in junior church, and then everyone enjoyed ice cream with 
toppings in the parlor. A great way to celebrate the beginning of a new school 

year!  
Please continue to pray for our students and all who work in our schools! 

 
Distribution of Bibles 

 

New Bibles will be given to children and youth who are moving to 
the next level on Sept. 22nd. If you have a child who does not 

have a Bible, please contact the church office so we can purchase 
one at the appropriate level.  
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The United Methodist Women will hold their annual Trash and Treasure Sale on Satur-
day, October 12 from 9:00 a.m. to 1 p.m.   They will be accepting donations   
beginning on Sunday, October 6, through Thursday, October 10.   
 
Workers will be there each day Monday thru Thursday from 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. and 
Wednesday night from 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m.  Now is the perfect time to start cleaning 
out the garage, basement, cabinets and closets.  
 

Please NO large electronics (TV’s or computers), no clothing or baby items.  
 
There will be homemade candy for sale, so all donations of candy are much appreciated.  Think about provid-
ing fudge, peanut brittle, caramel corn, bark.  Donations of baked goods to be sold are welcome as well.  
 
UMW donates all money earned to local charities, upkeep of the church parlor and church kitchens, and to na-
tional and international missions.  Any help you give supports that work.  Georgia  Brown is chairing this pro-
ject.   Volunteers are always needed!  If you have any questions or would like to volunteer, you may call her at 
219-644-6570. 
 
 
~ Submitted by Georgia Brown, UMW 

  

First Choir Rehearsal of the 2019/2020 Season is  
Wednesday, September 4th, at 7:00pm 

 
Do you  like to  Sing?    

 
Then why don’t try your out your voice in the FUMC Choir  

We have plenty of room for newcomers  

FIVE GUYS COMMUNITY FUNDRAISER  
for The Learning League 

 
Where: 8231 Calumet Ave., Munster, IN 46321 
When: Thursday, September 12th, All Hours of Operation 
 
Five Guys will donate: 20% of fundraiser sales and an additional $1 for every 
milkshake to the United Methodist Learning League  

 
  Please bring your friends.  After all, it’s a chance for all of us to help  

our cause and enjoy great food.  
 
 Notify Cashier you are attending the fundraiser and Make sure “fundraiser” is on the receipt to  
 receive credit for your purchases.  
 

Home Care Seminar  
 

Do you or someone you know is in need of some home care assistance, whether it be for 24 hour care, running 
errands, grocery shopping, post surgery care, etc.?  Then this is just for you!    
 

We Are Family Home Care will be here on Wednesday, October 9th at 11:30 a.m. to 
explain their services and help answer any questions you may have.   

 
A light lunch will be provided.   All are Welcome!! 

 
  If you are interested, please let Brenda know in the Church Office 
      (219) 932-5915, ext. 222 



10 

 

                 
                  THE VINE FOOD PANTRY 
                                 AT-A-GLANCE    
                                      July, 2019  

 
New Clients........................................................70 
Return Clients...................................................444 
Total Clients Served.........................................514 

 
New Households................................................33 
Return Households...........................................249 

  Total Households Served..................................282  
 

                   
                  Total Pounds Distributed:   10,619 

           
Thank you for your support, donations and prayers! 

  
The Vine Food Pantry is always in need of food donations, listed below is their wish list: 

 
Soups - 15oz 

Pancake mix – 32 oz. or less 
Pancake syrup – 24 oz. or less 

Peanut butter – 16 oz. 
Jelly 20 oz. or smaller 

Hamburger Helper 
Tuna Helper 

Tuna 
Manwich 

Macaroni & cheese boxed 
Chili 15oz 

Canned baked beans 28 oz. or smaller 
Chef Boyardee canned products  

 

Clean Plastic and Paper Bags with Handles  
 

Donations can be dropped off at the Mission Corner 
 across from the Office  

 
 

Sue Robertson, Co-Director  
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   September Birthdays 
      2019 

9/2  David Moll 

9/2  Chandra Ware 

9/4  Bob Heady 

9/5  Nancy Kolanowski 

9/6  Berto Valdez IV 

9/10  Larry Alport 

9/10  Georgia Heady  

9/10  Jane Schauer 

9/10 J Janet Voorheis 

9/11  Kurt Kosarko 

9/13  Henry Showers 

9/13  Carrie Ward 

9/16  Ellena Maini 

9/17  Angela Hawkins 

9/17  David Tapper 

9/20  Star Vestal 

9/21  Mary Seljan 

9/22  Jane Harper-Alport 

9/22  Ken Vincent 

9/23  David Dean 

9/25  Richard Miller 

9/26  Don Nelson, Jr.  

9/30  Luis Del Rio 
 

We want to celebrate your birthday by  
including you on this list. If your special day is 
 during this month, and your name is not listed  

please let us know.  
Please pass along information about  

 

 
 

Prayer Concerns  
 

  Jennie Baeza 

            Susan Bravo 

          Carolyn Bryan 

       Roger Collier 

Kathy Clarke 

Maggie Foster Lerner 

Adele Gawrys 

Don Harris 

Joann Harris 

Jim Kizman  

Sandy Kizman 

Athene Knapik 

Bernie Newell 

Alan Piwowar 

Logan Polich 

Jane Schauer 

Ralph Schauer 

Dean Seehausen 

Lois Seehausen 

Henry Showers 

Pat Showers 

John Steele 

Nancy Steele 

 

Our homebound and those living in a  

residential facility 

 

Jim Moery 

Beryl Puckering 

 

Deadline For Newsletter Articles 
 If you are interested in submitting an article for the October newsletter, please bear 

in mind you must turn in your submissions to the church office by September 20th  
or via email at  admin@hammondfumc.org.  

Thank for your cooperation!                               
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Su Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa
1 2 3 4 5 6 7
8 9 10 11 12 13 14

15 16 17 18 19 20 21
22 23 24 25 26 27 28
29 30

September 2019
Su Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa

1 2 3 4 5
6 7 8 9 10 11 12

13 14 15 16 17 18 19
20 21 22 23 24 25 26
27 28 29 30 31

October 2019September 2019

Sep 1 2 3 4 5 6 7
BROWN BAG SUNDAY
8:30am Worship-Chapel
9:15am Bible Study-various
10:30am Worship-Sanctuary

NO LEARNING LEAGUE  (LABOR 
DAY )

OFFICE CLOSED  (LABOR DAY )
10:00am The Vine Food Pantry 

10:00am The Vine Food Pantry 
7:00pm Adam's Rib-Parlor

9:30am Quilters (4,5,6)
10:00am The Vine Food Pantry 
10:30am Bible Study-1
4:30pm Girl Scouts (8)
7:00pm Choir Practice (Choir Room )

1:00pm AA (women)-1 Closed except for scheduled events Closed except for scheduled events

8 9 10 11 12 13 14
8:30am Worship-Chapel
9:00am Breakfast-Kitchen
9:15am Bible Study-various
10:00am Casa De Oracion  (Chapel, 

Rooms 1,4,5,6)
10:30am Worship-Sanctuary

10:00am The Vine Food Pantry 
6:30pm Girl Scout Leaders Mtg 

(4,5,6)

10:00am The Vine Food Pantry 9:30am Quilters (4,5,6)
10:00am The Vine Food Pantry 
10:30am Bible Study-1
6:00pm Emmaus Meeting  (3)
7:00pm Choir Practice (Choir Room )

LL-Five Guys Fundraiser 
1:00pm AA (women)-1
1:00pm Knit/Crochet-Parlor
6:00pm La Leche-Parlor

Closed except for scheduled events Closed except for scheduled events

15 16 17 18 19 20 21
9:00am Breakfast-Kitchen
9:15am Bible Study-various
10:00am Casa De Oracion  (Chapel, 

Rooms 1,4,5,6)
10:00am Outdoor Worship  (Outside )
12:00pm Missions-A

10:00am The Vine Food Pantry 
1:00pm Trustees (4)
7:00pm Staff Parish-1

10:00am The Vine Food Pantry 
7:00pm Finance  (A)

9:30am Quilters (4,5,6)
10:00am The Vine Food Pantry 
10:30am Bible Study-1
3:30pm Girl Scouts  (4,5,6)
7:00pm Choir Practice (Choir Room )

1:00pm AA (women)-1 (50 Yr)  
(Parlor)

1:00pm Knit/Crochet (4,5,6)

Closed except for scheduled events
12:00pm EGALS (off-site)

Closed except for scheduled events

22 23 24 25 26 27 28
Neighborhood Meal Prep-K
8:30am Worship-Chapel
9:00am Breakfast-Kitchen
9:15am Bible Study-various
10:00am Casa De Oracion  (Chapel, 
10:30am Worship-Sanctuary

10:00am The Vine Food Pantry 
7:00pm Church Council - 1

10:00am The Vine Food Pantry 
7:00pm G.G. Board-1

9:30am Quilters (4,5,6)
10:00am The Vine Food Pantry 
10:30am Bible Study-1
12:00pm UMW Board (parlor)
7:00pm Choir Practice (Choir Room )

1:00pm AA (women)-1
1:00pm Knit/Crochet-Parlor

Closed except for scheduled events Closed except for scheduled events

29 30 Oct 1 2 3 4 5
Neighborhood Meal Prep (UMW)  (k)
8:30am Worship-Chapel
9:00am Breakfast-Kitchen
9:15am Bible Study-various
10:00am Casa De Oracion  (Chapel, 
10:30am Worship-Sanctuary

10:00am The Vine Food Pantry 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY


	Sept Newsletter
	sept. 2019

